

## TOWN OF HARRISON VILLAGE OF HARRISON

ALFRED F. SULLA, JR. MUNICIPAL BULDING 1 HEINEMAN PLACE HARRISON, NEW YORK 10528

> Telephone: (914) 670-3087 Fax: (914) 835-2013

DATE:

January 11, 2022

TO:

Richard Dionisio, Supervisor/Mayor

Town Councilmen

FROM:

Debra Scocchera, Personnel/Benefits Manager

SUBJECT:

Retirement

Please accept this memorandum as notification of the Retirement of Anthony Robinson, Commissioner of Public Works. Effective retirement date will be January 31, 2022. Truck as we all know him, has worked for the Town in the Public Works Department since 2006, but for many years worked in the Recreation Department. Having grown up in Town, he was a familiar face at the Sollazzo Recreation Center.

Wishing Mr. Robinson (Truck), a wonderful retirement, Thank you for your many years of service to the residents of the Town of Harrison and for putting a smile on our faces with your constant humor.

We will miss you!